Minutes – Aspen Grove Association Board of Directors Meeting

October 23, 2007
6:00 pm

Scott’s Seafood
Walnut Creek

Directors present:
Bill Ireton, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Jim Steeb, 

Bob Thornton

Others present:
Branden Bickel, Esq., Greg de Haan, Sharon Ireton, 

Yvonne Merrick, Peter Miller – Camco, John Oram, 

Ed Reagor 

The meeting was called to order at 7:35 pm by President Ireton. 

Introductions of directors and others present were made. 

Mr. Oram Ph.D. reported on his evaluation of the detention pond being undersized for the amount of water that was being directed into it. 

Mr. de Haan discussed the Preliminary Site Observation report that he had prepared on the newly erupted ground spring issue at the bas of the 3165 Aspen Grove stair tower. 

A letter received from the owner of unit 3132 concerning the detention pond and water runoff affecting his unit was building’s crawl space and foundation was reviewed.  After a meeting with East West Partners to be held on October 25th concerning a tolling agreement and remedies, to be attended by the Mr. Bickel, hydrologist Earl Hagadorn, Mr. Ireton, and Mr. Miller, a response to the owner will be written by Mr. Bickel. 

The September 2, 2007 Board of Directors meeting were approved. Minutes of the September 2, 2007 Annual Meeting were approved for form and content. 

The Board reviewed a draft of the October 2007 financial statements prepared by Mr. Miller. It was noted that a surplus of revenue over expenses for the year in the amount of approximately $90,000 may be realized as a result of low snow removal expenses and siding staining not being done by the end by the end of the fiscal year. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to allocate $75,000 of the operating surplus to the replacement fund after Mr. Miller consults with the association’s accountant concerning tax consequences of the transfer and reports back to the board. 

The following site and building improvements were discussed:

1. Window improvement options were presented by Mr. Ireton. Option I would be to paint the existing exterior window surfaces. Option II would be to install dual pane inserts and paint the outside window surfaces. Option III would be to install new dual pane windows to all of the units. Mr. Steeb provided information and expense information on installation of Blomberg dual pane inserts. Mr. Ireton reported on the option and expense of painting the existing exterior window surfaces. Mr. Miller provided a bid from Doc Gelso Construction to replace all windows with Loewen windows. Mr. Thornton presented a sample of a painted vinyl window from Empire Pacific. It was decided that after the costs of all the various window options are determined the Board will go out to a vote of the membership for approval.

2. Mr. Merrick reported on his research concerning installation of dumpster enclosures with the Placer County Building Department and Tahoe Truckee Sierra Disposal. After discussion it was decided to remove the two 3 yard dumpsters across from building 3127-2129 and install one 6 yard dumpster, on a trial basis, in the parking lot across from building 3127-3129. The effectiveness of the change will be monitored for consideration of reducing the number of dumpsters. 

3. Mr. Thornton reported on the replacement of his unit’s entry deck and rear deck can lights with motion sensor light fixtures purchased at Home Depot. Conduit was run from the light above the ski locker to the area above the front door for the entry deck application. The same light fixture was recently installed at end unit 3123 and it was determined that the sensor could be adjusted to light the entry deck and stairs. A fixture will be installed by the Camco maintenance crew on the entry deck above the front door of unit 3131 to determine if wiring can be run below the siding and trim from the entry wall light switch. Costs of the installation will be determined. Should the installation be feasible and affordable, installation of entry and deck lights on all units will be done. After discussion it was moved, seconded and passed to approve purchase and installation of 375 motion sensor lights for entry and rear decks. 

4. After discussion it was requested that a proposal from an electrical contractor be obtained for replacement of the pathway light fixtures with fixtures matching those of the Northstar Village. Installation of additional pathway light fixtures and removal of tree lights will be requested in the proposal. 

5. Mr. Thornton provided information on fiberglass front doors to replace the existing doors. 

6. Mr. Thornton reported that he and Mr. Miller were researching a product to skim over the concrete foundations to upgrade their appearance. 

Mr. Miller reported on the revised CC&R’s project. The necessary board signatures have been obtained on the documents. The will now be recorded by the Placer County Recorder. Once a recorded copy is received back it will be copied and mailed to the membership. It will be put on an Adobe Acrobat file for future distribution electronic distribution. 

Common area landscaping by the owner of 3047 was discussed. Mr. Miller will research the association’s legal documents, discuss the removal process the association’s attorney, and write a letter to the owner regarding removal of the landscaping within 30 days and his right to appear before the Board for a hearing on the unauthorized improvement of the common area.   

Redesigning of the guest parking passes was discussed. It was requested that the property manager study the parking pass problems and provide a recommendation to the Board at the next meeting. 

The Northstar Security patrol services contract agreement for the 2007/2008 was reviewed. After discussion of alternative ways to provide security and parking service to the membership, it was moved, seconded and passed, 3 in favor 2 opposed, to approve the contract for the year. Mr. Miller will research other security services and report back with price quotations to the boar at the next meeting. 

Mr. Thornton reported on an investment security based on real estate with a AA insurance company backing. After discussion of the Board’s fiduciary responsibility to evaluate all investments for safety and security it was moved, seconded, and passed, 3 in favor 2 opposed, to not invite the investment firm’s owner to a board meeting to discuss the investments. 

The next meeting was scheduled for 6:00 pm Thursday January 10, 2008 at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek. Accountant Bob McClintock of McClintock Accountancy will attend to present the association’s audited fiscal 2007 financial statements. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:20 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager 
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